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BY BOB NIBARGER,
Editor
During the coming months you will see numerous changes to the Newsletter.  The new format will be "mean and lean" and focus on breaking news.  As a part of the format change, I am considering moving from the existing "Mail Chimp" application to the new Member Leap application. 
In other news, our focus now shifts to finalize existing projects.  Several of these new projects include the new USAPA ratings system, a new and improved Places to Play, continued discussion with the AAU, the certified referee program, the Pickleball Hall of Fame, new USAPA regional districts, and final planning for the USAPA Nationals. 
Speaking of the Nationals - The 2017 USAPA National Championships are scheduled for November 4-12, 2017 at the Palm Creek Golf & RV Resort in Casa Grande, Arizona. Palm Creek is located approx. 45 minutes south of downtown Phoenix, Arizona. Players will enjoy a wide variety of restaurants, shopping and entertainment options just minutes away.
As always, I am looking for interesting stories and photographs.  Please send to communications@usapa.org. 
Finally, don't forget to check our our Regional Tournaments as they finalize their registrations in the Atlantic Regions.  Visit the USAPA web site for more information at www.usapa.org.  
Until the next time, "Keep Your Paddle Up".



Join the USAPA on Facebook 



Join the USAPA on Instagram 
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The 2017 USAPA National Championships Registration was an overwhelming success with a staggering number of registrations in a matter of minutes. We appreciate everyone's enthusiasm over this year's event!  While we anticipated a tremendous response, this was unprecedented for USAPA National Championships.  PickleballTournaments.com stood up well under the pressure of 1,200 registrations in less than 15 minutes.

As expected, registration for the National Championships, exceed the capacity of the venue so registration had to be limited for all events.  Players that register after the limit was reached were given the option to register for the respective event’s wait list.  Last year everyone who was on a wait list made it into the event after all withdraws were processed.  We hope to be able to do the same this year.

Players will be moved from the wait list to the event based on the player's/team's complete registration date.  A complete registration requires that a player has registered, accepted the waiver, paid all fees and for doubles events, has a partner who has met the same requirements.  Players who have not met these requirements, will be moved to the respective wait list on or shortly after August 15, 2017. This process will occur again on September 1, October 1 and two weeks before the tournament begins on October 21, 2017.

Some examples:

· A player who registers on August 1 without a partner will have until August 15 to partner or the player will be moved to the wait list.

· A player registering without a partner in an event that has not exceeded the event limit will stay on the wait list until the limit is exceeded.  If the event eventually exceeds the limit, the player will be moved to the wait list on the next date the event is reviewed for complete registrations (August 15, September 1, October 1 or October 21).

As registration proceeds, the limit in some events may be changed because other events will not exceed or be lower than the limit.

On Friday, November 3, from 4:00-7:00pm, players and guests are encouraged to attend the National Championships Player Social at the Palm Creek courts.  The courts will be open for practice that day starting at 10:00am and will continue through the player social at 7:00 pm.  Enjoy all-you-can-eat salad, pizza and a beverage at the courts (tables/chairs provided) for $10.00 a player.  Entertainment will also be presented during the social. Tickets are available as an option when you register for the Nationals Championships.  Tickets will also be available on USAPA.org in the Store after registration closes.

On November 10 between the Open championship matches you will witness the first ever Pickleball Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony.  You will not want to miss this.

It is going to an exciting time in Casa Grande, Arizona.  You won’t want to miss this one.  Be player or guest, come, enjoy, socialize, support or vendors and most of all HAVE SOME FUN.



2017 National Championships Garner New Presenting Sponsor
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What better name for a presenting sponsor for our National Championships than Design Pickle? You’re reading it correctly. A graphic design company based in Scottsdale, Arizona, Design Pickle is your one-stop source for almost everything printed. From business cards to brochures, flyers to digital ads, banners to other collateral and marketing materials, Design Pickle has a personal and professional designer ready to create.

"With the rising popularity of Pickleball we couldn't be more proud to partner with an incredible organization and an awesome world-class sport," said Russ Perry, Founder of Design Pickle.

What makes Design Pickle unique and resourceful is their non-standardized form of creating that special printed item. All plans with the company are month-to-month without any long term contract. If you need to make changes or revise some copy or other creative element, Design Pickle does not charge any additional fees. Unlimited requests, unlimited revisions and a dedicated designer! You can try out this exceptional company featuring talented graphic designers risk-free for two weeks. If you’re not a fit, you get a 100% refund. Seriously!

The 2017 National Pickleball Championships presented by Design Pickle will be played on November 4-12 at Palm Creek in Casa Grande, Arizona.
Design Pickle is so excited about joining us for our National Championships, even their mascot picked up a paddle recently. Check out the video --
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AAU & USAPA

Growing the game of pickleball and enhancing the brand is at the forefront of USAPA’s mission and nowhere was that a better fit than at the 51st annual AAU Junior Olympic Games, July 26 - August 5.

The Amateur Athletic Union held its multi-sport extravaganza, the largest of its kind in the country for young athletes ages 12 through 18 at numerous venues throughout the Detroit metropolitan area. Pickleball joined sport stackers, gymnasts, wrestlers and trampoline artists among other competitors in Novi, Michigan.

Special thanks to District Ambassador Chuck Dominick as he recruited a group of area ambassadors and local club volunteers to help coordinate the three-day pickleball exhibition at the Suburban Collection Showplace. A big shout-out also to Paddletek and Pickleball Central for providing the equipment that was always in use from event opening to closing.
USAPA lined four pickleball courts that were ready for play in less than two hours! USAPA board members David Jordan, Laura Patterson, CJ Jermstad and Ray Pereyra were also on hand assisting with the event. Collectively, USAPA certainly appreciated the opportunity to showcase the sport of pickleball at the AAU Junior Olympic Games and the excitement that our sport generates, especially amongst the youth and AAU staff was clearly evident at the event.

USAPA and AAU are currently in discussions on the development of co-branded nationwide leagues and pickleball programs for both youth and adults. Stay tuned for more information on this exciting new venture! 
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WEBSITE CONSTRUCTION
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Some of you have probably noticed the USAPA website has had some issues this summer with fatal errors, periods of downtime, etc.  Without going into all the technical details as to why, let’s just say we’ve outgrown the performance level of our current server and system upgrades were required.

With that said, please know that over the past month, our site developers have been working hard to upgrade our website, content directories and host server.  The good news is that this work is nearly complete and USAPA is in process of testing the new site which will hopefully relaunch within the week.

What does this mean?

Members and the general public won’t notice anything different.  All the upgrades have nothing to do with the website look or appearance – again all these changes are back-end upgrades.  Once launched, the site will be much more stable and will have a real-time, back-up site hosted on a separate server.  In the event of a fatal error our other major issue, our developers can simply point our domain name to the back-up site so our users won’t experience interruptions.  

It’s also important to know that none of the above has had any effect on member records or data.  All of this information is part of our MemberLeap program – a separate, secured site hosted by a professional data-management firm with multiple security levels and redundancy measures.

We are very close to having these site issues behind us and we appreciate your patience as we strive to provide our members and the pickleball community with the best possible service.



YOUR MEMBER SERVICES QUICK TIPS:
Did You Know ....
· Membership Cards:  It is now easier than ever to have your Member Number & Membership Expiration Date at your finger tips, right from your Smart Phone!  Simply download the USAPA App from your App Store.  The USAPA menu has a button just for your Membership Card. Your log-in button is on the ready when you are.

· Membership Log-in:  Quick and easy!  Check out the new Log-in Buttons:

· usapa.org homepage.  It's on the top right of the page.

· Mobile Device:    Right on the menu! 

· Member Rewards:  How great is this!

·  If you are logged into the USAPA, and have accessed Member Rewards, you are automatically recognized as a USAPA member. No additional log-in is required.

· When out and about & wanting that Member Rewards discount, you can simply choose where to go, download it to your Smart phone, & present it to the establishment.  When the mobile device discount option is available, the phone icon will be presented to you, along with the print option.  One of your favorite restaurants may well be offering that discount today. I know I saved $5.00 at mine!
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The Pickleball Hall of Fame Foundation Committee is meeting on a regular basis and is currently reviewing applications for selection committee members.  Once established, this selection committee will review nominations for our first inductees.  Presentation of inductees will take place at the 2017 National Championships during the Open competition.  This will be an exciting event so be sure not to miss out on this first induction ceremony.

Nominations are now open for inductions into the 2017 Hall of Fame . Go to: http://pickleballhalloffame.com/7  and click on nominate, click on the correct category, fill out the form, then click submit.  All nominations must be received by September 1, 2017 to be eligible for consideration. 
Thanks for your participation.

Battle of the Sexes 

BY SCOTT MOORE
In 1973 Billie Jean King played Bobby Riggs in the “Battle of the Sexes”.  The televised match was seen by 90 million people, which at that time was the largest viewing audience for a tennis match in history. 
This past March, at the Desert Championships, Simone Jardim and I spent 15 minutes warming up before the start of the singles events. I had seen Simone play, and was very impressed.  While we were hitting, I kept wondering if I could defeat her.  After we both took gold medals that day, I challenged her to play against me in a pickleball Battle of the Sexes. Her unexpected, immediate acceptance surprised me because it indicated that she actually believed she could win!  Simone commented, “so everyone understands how this fires me up, I grew up with two older brothers always beating me up in every sport we played, and this should be a great way to bring exposure to the amazing sport of pickleball.” Could this also be her chance for a little revenge?  Maybe, if she wasn’t playing me!  I have nothing against Bobby Riggs, who was also 55 years old when he played Billie Jean.  He was a brilliant promoter and, at one time, a phenomenal player.  Unfortunately, when they played, he did not have the game to back up his hype.  Well, I am not one for hype, so when I play and defeat Simone, I will let my game do the talking!
So, the match is set. The feature match promises to be much more competitive than the tennis version and the off court entertainment will blow away the clown show they had at the original battle. Both battles, along with dance routines by two unnamed pros, will be broadcast live by Alex Hamner and Morgan Evans, on Pay Per View.  The event will donate 50% of the proceeds to USAPA’s designated charity, St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital, and the effort to grow pickleball in Asia. 
The Bobby Riggs Tennis Center, which recently added pickleball, is the venue.  Steve Dawson, BRTC Director, embraced the idea and created the opportunity for players to play with top pros the night before the event.   Players can also watch both Battles of the Sexes matches on Saturday, the singles match and a doubles battle with the oldies, Scott and Steve, taking on the world #1 ranked women’s doubles team, Simone and Corrine Carr.  All ticket sales, for the Friday night play and priority seating for watching the main event(s), and donations will go to support  a local San Diego charity, Feeding San Diego.  For ticket details please email Steve Dawson at steve@bobbyriggs.net.  
So mark your calendars for October 7th at 2:00 PST to watch the most entertaining pickleball event of the decade. The Brazilian Bomber, #1 women’s player, Simone Jardim, vs. the Beast, #1 senior men’s player, Scott Moore (see pickleballtrips.com for more info and how to register).
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Growing Pickleball One Gym At A Time 

Pickleball arrived in Fort Mill North Carolina in August and local Ambassadors Trish Snyder and Sharon MacKenzie are making it happen.

Pickleball arrived at Banks Street Gym starting with a free beginner’s clinic Aug. 2. The gym will host weekly free games 9 a.m.-noon Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays.

The Banks Gym location was organized by Trish Snyder, the USA Pickleball Association ambassador for Fort Mill and Tega Cay.

“I’ve been playing for eight years or so, and I was approached by somebody from the area who was looking for someone to set something up in this area,” Snyder said.

Snyder has already done clinics at the Baxter and Clover branches of the YMCA, and in Pineville. She said each time there have been 15 to 20 people interested in learning about the sport and hoping the Banks Street location will attract even more newcomers.

Snyder said she hopes to continue to grow the sport and urges players to give it a shot.

South Carolina Ambassador Sharon MacKenzie believes in “lifelong learning” and also teaches in the North-South Carolina regions.  Sharon is considered a local expert on seniors and safety and can be seen instructing new players how to play safe.   Both of these ladies can be contacted through the USAPA Ambassador page for more information on their exciting programs.

https://www.memberleap.com/members/directory/search_USAPA.php?ambassadors 

Powerful Forehand, Backhand and Overhead
SAPA
BY BARBARA WINTROUB
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Many players ask how they can improve their power when playing pickleball.

GROUNDSTROKES - FOREHAND & BACKHAND - The forehand and backhand groundstrokes are the basic strokes used whenever a player returns a ball from a position of midcourt to deep in the court. A forehand is from the same side of your body as your dominant hand, and a backhand is hit from the opposite side. The successes of your groundstrokes are directly related to your ability to move in all directions on the court quickly and smoothly. From the moment the ball leaves the opponent's paddle, you should be tracking its flight to aid you in judging the speed and direction of the ball. KEY POINTS TO REMEMBER 1. The key to a well-executed stroke is early preparation 2. Always start from a ready position 3. Move the paddle back in anticipation of the groundstroke 4. EPP –early paddle preparation 5. Turn your shoulders and hips toward the sideline 6. Continue the backswing of the paddle until it is pointing directly at the back fence or wall 7. Shift your weight from your rear foot to your front foot 8. The knees are flexed for balance 9. Follow through by allowing your swinging arm to continue through toward the target. 10. Your head, eyes, hips and shoulders face the net 11. Practice taking the paddle back high, low and waist high at slow, moderate and fast speeds.  Please view Barbara’s video to improve your power and pickleball skills.  https://youtu.be/4pTxhb8o3Lc 




